PROBUS CLUB OF TURRAMURRA INC.

Minutes of Members Meeting at Turramurra Bowling Club on 16/8/2019, at 10.00am

The President welcomed 75 members and 6 partners, and three visitors, Mike Schwarz and Mr & Mrs Owers

Minutes of the July 2019 meeting had been on the website and were approved.

Correspondence: Out: President Letter of Condolence to Keith Campbell's Family on behalf of members.

In: Member application form from Mr Mike Schwarz

Letter of resignation on behalf of Gary Kemp Card of thanks from Phil Long's widow, Diana

Life Members: Ron Quarmby, Gordon Davies and Alan Keating were presented with Life Member lapel badges.

Treasurer: The Treasurer advised that club funds stand at \$14,945.07 as of 14/8/2019.

Welfare: Bob Kemp reported that Jack Opie is in Hornsby Hospital following a fall and Graeme Bradshaw is now out of hospital.

Activities: reports given as follows

Outings Phil Bennett and Michael Clarke

Trips Peter Cribb reported on the poor response to the trips questionnaire. Alan

Keating observed that it was very poor that only half the members bothered

to reply

A visit to Norfolk Island is proposed for March next year. Further information

from Tony Martire

Walks Alan Keating Phil Bennett Golf **Martin Thomas** Cycling Bridge Alan Hislop Peter Corin Theatre Computers Gordon Davies Monthly lunch Axel Buchner Photography Don Gould Ian McIntosh Coffee Club Newsletter Peter Edwards

Club Speaker: Peter Russell

Club Raconteur: Peter Lorenz

Morning Tea

Guest speaker: Guy Boncardo "Wastewater Management"

Intro: Michael Clarke VofT: Tony Martire

Next meeting is Friday 20th September.

The meeting closed at 11.05 am